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Girlhood Remixed Technology Camp 
Summer 2015
Dear Potential Sponsor:

Although young people have traditionally been at the forefront of change surrounding digital and media technologies, young women are often left behind. According to the American Association of University Women, women account for only 20 percent of information technology professionals in this country. Additionally, girls and women are often categorized as using computer technology only to socialize or for fun and, when in those spaces, are frequently told they are at risk.

This tendency for girls and female teens to be marked as possible victims and/or unwelcome members of virtual communities or to feel unprepared to participate in technology-rich activities is at the heart of a New Mexico State University English Department Design Center technology camp designed to get girls excited about and experienced with digital technologies. The Girlhood Remixed Technology Camp (GRTC) works to overcome the gender, economic, and cultural digital divides that negatively—and disproportionately—impact many of the area’s students, especially young women.

GRTC offers girls experience with digital design and digital equipment of various kinds, and it allows girls to spend time on a university campus where they will work closely with faculty and graduate students in a safe and mentoring space. Through GRTC, girls in the Las Cruces area will have the opportunity to explore digital media to generate full, mature, thoughtful, and confident expressions of identity. Most importantly, the camp is intended to peak girls' interest and confidence in digital texts and spaces at this critical age and to allow them to explore the ways they define themselves in and through digital environments.

From July 27-31, 2015, the New Mexico State University's English Department Design Center will host GRTC, serving 14 local ‘tween girls (ages 10-13) and helping them to produce a variety of digital media projects including ‘zines, advertisements, and movies and allowing them to explore their "girl" identities through technology and body/mind positivity activities. 
It is our goal to reach out especially to girls in this area who might be prevented from attending a more expensive camp and so the total cost to the campers -- for five days, lunches, snacks, use of equipment, projects, and camp t-shirts -- is $20. Furthermore, we are offering a scholarship of $20 to a camper who demonstrates particular financial need. Currently, we are relying on only $300 from the NMSU English Department, and the $260 that will be collected in camp registration fees to fund the entire camp. We are asking area businesses to help us out with donations for meals, snacks, supplies and other incidentals so that we can offer these girls the best experience possible.

We need to feed 14 campers and 4 to 6 volunteer mentors lunch for five weekday meals, as well as provide snacks, drinks, bottled water and other munchies. We also need to supply 14 campers with notebooks, pens, paper, and flash drives to store their projects and to have as keepsakes. Any help your business can provide will be greatly appreciated. We will list your business as a co-sponsor of the camp on our camp website at girlhoodremixed.wix.com/home and in all press releases and media coverage, which we expect from the NMSU media and the Las Cruces Sun Times.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or if there is any additional information or paperwork I may provide for you. 

Thank you again for your consideration of help for what we hope will be a great event for Las Cruces young women.
Sincerely, 

Jennifer England

New Mexico State University English Department
Interim Design Center Director
jengland@nmsu.edu
419-571-2296
